
Council Notes for Feb 17, 2010 
 
Michael Gaudet brought forward and discussed proposed recommendations for the future 
of the Manitou Environmental Group. Nathan Mosewich who is the location manager for 
Hardcore Logo 2, a movie that will be partially shot in Manitou Beach and Watrous, gave 
an overview of the production and the processes used while working in our communities.  
 
The foreman presented quotes received to remove the insulation and the ceiling in the 
Village Hall and council awarded the contract to Hub City Contracting. Canada post has 
been out again reviewing postal box locations and the process is moving along well. 
 
Councilor Zemlak was named to the bylaw review committee and will be working on the 
Rec Board bylaw. Council will be asking for input from the Board. Council also signed 
the annual reciprocating water treatment plant back-up operator agreement with the town 
of Imperial. The water rate bylaw is being given a thorough review and to ensure enough 
time for the process the billing for January and February will be consistent with the 
current bylaw.  


